Cherene Zingg 735 Century Way Danville, CA 94526 Cherene.zingg@gmail.com

August 9, 2021

California Institute of Regenerative Medicine Ross Okamura, Ph.D. Senior Science Officer 1999 Harrison Street Oakland, CA 94612

RE: Letter of Support

Dear Dr. Okamura and Members of the CIRM ICOC,

I am very pleased to write this letter of support for Dr. Kathleen Sakamoto's CIRM grant "Small molecules to Inhibit Nemo-like Kinase for the Treatment of Diamond Blackfan Anemia." Dr. Sakamoto works closely with my son's hematologist, Dr. Bert Glader. My son, Nathan, was diagnosed with Diamond Blackfan Anemia sixteen years ago, and as a parent of a child with DBA, I understand the importance of advancing research to find new treatments for this disease. Dr. Sakamoto's exciting project focuses on new molecules to inhibit NLK in DBA models. It is important that her grant is funded so that children with DBA can benefit from her discoveries.

I urge the ICOC to fund Dr. Sakamoto's project. It will provide much needed hope and encouragement for children with DBA and their families.

I would like to thank CIRM for all they are doing for the citizens of California!

Sincerely,

Cherene Bingg